
 
Parks / Cemetery / Aquatics / Campground / Trails 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                          www.oelwein.fun 
From : Joshua Johnson MA      Date: 12-11-2020 

 

To: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger – Mayor Brett Devore – Oelwein City Council 
 

subject: Red Gate Park Improvements 
     
 On March 28, 2020 an EF-1 tornado torn through Red Gate Park and Woodlawn Cemetery destroying 
trees, playground equipment, main shelter and tipping over several headstones.  The City would like to approve 
the low bidder for each segment of this project in the amount of $68,135.49.  The project includes building a 
new shelter over the existing slab, with modern bathroom under the same roof with holding tank, sidewalks and 
new electrical service.  
 This department was awarded a grant from the RJ. McElroy Trust in the amount of  $8,818.00 this 
summer.  This money was used to replace the stainless steel free standing slide and the childrens double swing 
set that arrived last week that were damaged in the storm. The remaining funds will be divided between 
Woodlawn Cemetery and Red Gate Park for road improvements. 
 
 
 

     Insurance Money  $105,661.53 

 
Woodlawn Cemetery 
Brannon setting stone   $7,050              
 
Tree & Stump Grinding 
T&W Grinding    $6,500   _________________________________ 
    
    
      Available Funds  $92,111.53 

Playground Equipment   
RJ McElroy $8,818.00 
Equip. Fund $1,401.36 
  $10,318.00 
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Red Gate Park Shelter / Bathroom 

 
  Tree/Stump Grinding     Monument setting 

 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 
Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 

 


